
 
         

 
  

 
 

      
 

   
     

        
    

    
     

       
           

          
           

 

  
            

           
 

       
       

  
  

    
    

  
   

           
   

      
  

     
    

  
 

   
             

           
 

       
   

 

November/December 2023 

Dear Senators, 

I hope you had a restful Thanksgiving weekend. Since our last meeting, there are several items that I think 
would be of interest to you. 

1. Parental Leave 
I sent a Broadcast email on November 14 communicating good news about parental leave for Faculty and 
Staff. As you may recall, on November 9 Governor Edwards signed Executive Order JBE 2023-18, 
extending parental leave policies recently adopted into the State Civil Service rules to non-classified 
employees in executive branch agencies. As pointed out in an article in The Illuminator, due to provisions in 
state law these changes do not apply to non-classified employees at LSU. However, I am pleased to let you 
know that I was informed by LSU HRM that it is their intention to mirror Governor Edwards’ Executive 
Order and they will revise PS-12 and PM-20 to adopt parental leave for birth, adoptive and foster parents 
employed at LSU to go into effect on January 1, 2024. Niki Norton, Assistant Vice President of HRM, is 
scheduled to speak at our November 29th meeting to provide additional information on this topic. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.doa.la.gov%2Fmedia%2Frygdnvd2%2Fjbe-2023-18-rules-and-policies-on-leave-for-unclassified-service.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cibazayev%40lsu.edu%7C6e8417a479de41d9e05a08dbe51a6ac7%7C2d4dad3f50ae47d983a09ae2b1f466f8%7C0%7C0%7C638355673842713961%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QA9cNB%2FDifVlZCUqVG2Y%2Bls5qWckzbVCZrlhgQcrIQE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flailluminator.com%2F2023%2F11%2F09%2Flouisiana-adopts-paid-family-leave-for-70000-state-workers%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cibazayev%40lsu.edu%7C6e8417a479de41d9e05a08dbe51a6ac7%7C2d4dad3f50ae47d983a09ae2b1f466f8%7C0%7C0%7C638355673842713961%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Baa3D9%2FvBHtOL3xl7wUvWfOdyzPaIU31ubAWkqPiuQY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.lsu.edu/policies/ps/ps_12.pdf
https://www.lsu.edu/administration/policies/pmfiles/pm-20.pdf
https://www.legis.la.gov/legis/Law.aspx?d=1297548
https://www.legis.la.gov/legis/ViewDocument.aspx?d=1331776
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-15/subtitle-A/part-7/subpart-A/section-7.4
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-15/subtitle-A/part-7/subpart-A/section-7.4


     
                

     
 

         
   

 
        
             

       
          

     
    

 
 

          
              

     
     

 
      

            
           

     
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
       

        
 

 
       

 
 
 

 

 
 

   
 
 

5. The Tailored Tiger Initiative
This is a wonderful initiative sponsored by the Student Government. The Tailored Tiger will be LSU’s 
version of a clothing closet with the main goal of helping students gain access to professional attire to attend 
interviews and similar professional events. Professional attire donations are currently being accepted in the 
LSU Student Government Office, Pleasant Hall, Grace King Hall, and the LSU Alumni Center. I’d like to 
thank Brandon Common for bringing this great initiative to my attention. 

6. Tiger Trails – Garden District Bus Route 
As many of you know the Garden District Route was scheduled to end this semester. However, thanks to a 
tremendous outcry from the LSU community, I am happy to report that this service will continue through the 
end of the Spring semester. I am grateful to Kaylee Aulds, Interim Director of Parking & Transportation 
Services, for reconsidering the original decision. I hope that we can continue discussions in keeping this route 
operational beyond the Spring semester. If you’d like to communicate any further concerns about this, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

7. Faculty Council Meeting – April 22 @ 3pm, Royal Cotillion Ballroom, Student Union 
Mark your calendars! The Faculty Council meeting has been scheduled. More information will be 
communicated in coming months regarding registration. The FSEC has appointed a committee that will work 
with us to coordinate the planning and suggest topics to the President’s Office. 

8. Town Hall with the Provost 
In light of the success of last year’s event, Provost Haggerty has offered to conduct another Town Hall with 
LSU Faculty and Staff to address matters of interest on campus including the budget. The event is scheduled 
for Friday 2 February, 2–3pm. Registration and additional details will be communicated within the next week, 
and there will be an opportunity to submit questions to the Provost both in advance and from the floor 
during the meeting. 

9. Extreme Temperatures Across Campus
If your building is continuing to experience extreme temperatures, please email me as soon as possible. I have 
been in touch with Facility Services and would like to identify the spaces that are too uncomfortable to 
inhabit. 

10. Archival Policy
The FSEC is working to establish policies for archiving Faculty Senate documents. The University archivist is 
working with Faculty Senate Coordinator Tricia Cobb to work out the specifics and we hope to have a formal 
process established early in the Spring semester. 

Please join us for a reception immediately following our meeting on November 29th. I wish you a pleasant 
and restful holiday. 

Sincerely, 

Inessa Bazayev 
President, LSU Faculty Senate 


